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JO ANNE MITCHELL TO SPEAK TO EAST LOS ANGELES-MONTEBELLO BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL WOMEN FOR WOMEN’S HISTORY MONTH
Montebello, CA—Jo Anne Mitchell, a member of the Bill Screening Committee of the California Federation of Business and Professional Women and Vice President of East Los Angeles-Montebello BPW, will make a presentation for Women’s History Month at the meeting of the East Los Angeles-Montebello Business and Professional Women on Tuesday, March 26, 2025 starting at 5:30 p.m. at the Library Room, Marie Callender’s Restaurant, 220 S. Atlantic Blvd., Monterey Park (Networking starts at 5:00 p.m. with dinner at 5:30 p.m.). Attendees will be able to order off the menu. The program and dinner is open to all interested people. Call or E-mail Linda Wilson (626) 307-5650 or lindalwilson@juno.com to make a reservation or for questions. 
In 1911 the first International Women’s Day was designated as March 8th, but it was not until 1978 that the Sonoma School District participated in a Women’s History Week, which included March 8th. In 1979 there was a three-day conference at Sarah 
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Lawrence College on women’s history. The attendees learned about the success of the Women’s History Week from the Sonoma School District. That conference provided the seed to start Women’s History Weeks around the country. In February 1980 President Jimmy Carter designated the first National Women’s History Week to include March 8th. In 1987 the National Women’s History Project (now called the National Women’s History Alliance) petitioned Congress to designate March as Women’s History Month. Starting in 1995 U.S. Presidents have issued annual proclamations designating the month of March as Women’s History Month. 


Mitchell is a retired educator. She worked at John Marshall High School in Los Angeles as an English teacher, basketball and baseball coach, and sponsored ACE (Architecture, Construction, and Engineering Club).  She also was involved in School to Work program and wrote curriculum as well as presented at state and national conferences on the topics of combining vocational arts with English and math. In addition to teaching English, Mitchell was a member of CATE (California Association of Teachers of English) and was a member of the CYRM (California Young Reader Medal) program.
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